
MEMORANDUM 

December 19, 2022 

 TO: File No. S7-25-22 

 FROM: Jacob D. Krawitz 
 Policy Counsel, Office of the Chair 

 RE: Meeting with the Association of African American Financial Advisors 
(“AAAA”) 

On December 16, 2022, Jacob Krawitz and Barbara Roper, Office of the Chair, 
met with the following representatives from the AAAA:  

• Christian Nwasike, Chairman of the Association of African American 
Financial Advisors Board 

• Sharif Muhammad, Financial Secretary of the Association of African 
American Financial Advisors 

• Chiquita Hall Jackson, General Counsel of the Association of African 
American Financial Advisors 

• Dr. Dana Palma, Board Secretary of the Association of African American 
Financial Advisors 

• Necho Carroll, Chief of Staff to the Association of African American 
Financial Advisors 

The participants discussed the Commission’s proposal on Outsourcing by 
Investment Advisers. 


